PPCMA Update 04-10-09
Dear PPCMA Members:

Safety & Security (04-08-09)

The April Safety & Security Meeting was called to order by Chairman Carl Chaney.  All committee members were present as were board representative Lynda Tomlinson, Operations Manager Mitch Tyra and Security Administrator Ty Harper. Michael Bartholomew, General Manager, was not in attendance.

The March Security Report was reviewed.  Animal complaints continue to occupy much time.  There was some discussion over Security handling calls involving “private” property within the gates, i.e. The Nutcracker, The Village etc.  Mr. Tyra explained that Security encompasses the whole of Pecan & they will respond and handle accordingly.

To review the March Safety & Security Report, please use the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Security_Reports/Security_Report_Mar_09.pdf
Personnel changes within Security do not seem to have had a negative effect on the department’s performance.  Mr. Tyra will closely monitor that.

Crime Watch continues to patrol and had no unusual activity to report.

The proposed change to the issuance of entry tags was tabled at the BOD Meeting so that legal advice could be obtained.  That issue will be addressed at the special BOD Meeting called for on Friday April 10th.

Carl Chaney expressed concern about the chemical spraying notice that was received from the Anthony’s.  Mrs. Tomlinson advised that the issue will be taken up by the LENMO Committee.

To review Anthony’s Chemical Spraying Notice, which is very general and non specific, please use the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PECAN_ORCHARD_SPRAYING_2009.pdf
The meeting was adjourned.
Chemical Spraying Follow-up
According to LENMO Chairman Frank Andrews, Anthony’s notice applies to just ground based chemical spraying, not aerial spraying (applied by a “crop duster” airplane), which may be more susceptible to drift and overspray.

Here is what the infamous LENMO II Agreement between PPOA and the Anthonys has to say about Aerial Spraying:
I. Aerial Spraying. The Anthony Group agrees that in connection with its continued farming of the pecan orchards, it will limit its use of aerial spraying as much as reasonably possible. The Anthony Group will use aerial spraying only when weather conditions prevent ground entrance into the pecan orchards or when the window of spray application is so small that substantial crop damage could result without aerial spraying. The Anthony Group agrees not to use chemicals labeled DANGER for aerial spraying, but can use such chemicals for ground spraying. The Anthony Group will cease aerial spraying west of Monticello Drive by the end of 2002. The Anthony Group shall cease all aerial spraying after 200 New Lots have been sold east of Monticello Drive. The Anthony Group agrees to provide at least 48 hours prior notice to the Association of its intention to use aerial spraying. The Anthony Group acknowledges that the Association has no control over or liability for the application of any chemical on Anthony Group land, and hereby agrees to indemnify and hold the Association harmless from any private or governmental action or claim related to the use of any such chemicals by the Anthony Group.

Also according to Mr. Andrews, LENMO II will be adhered to and a more specific 48 hour notice will be given for any aerial spraying. This will allow members wishing to do so to either evacuate the area or stay indoors and avoid outdoor exercise, etc. 

Upon request, PPCMA received from the GM's Assistant, Ms. Carla Hastings, 62 pages of Material Safety Data Sheet (MSDS) and Label information for chemicals that may be sprayed. Chemicals include Stratego (Fungicide), Intrepid 2F (Insecticide), Nortrace (Fertilizer), Surf King Plus, Super Tel Zn, Lorsban 4E, Quilt Fungicide, LI700 and Warhawk.

Here is a link to Material Safety Data Sheet (MSDS) and Label information for these chemicals, as provided by Ms. Hastings of PPOA.
http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/MSDS_UPDATED_04_2009.pdf
Since parts of the information Ms. Hasting provided is difficult to read, PPCMA is providing direct internet links to Material Safety Data Sheet (MSDS) and Label information for the various chemicals.
Stratego:   

http://www.agrian.com/pdfs/Stratego_Fungicide_(12007_03062003)_MSDS.pdf
Intrepid 2F:  http://www.cdms.net/LDat/mp61K005.pdf
Nortrace (all types):
http://www.cdms.net/LabelsMsds/LMDefault.aspx?manuf=7&t=

Surf King Plus:  http://www2.siri.org/msds/f2/bzt/bztxx.html
Super Tel Zn: http://www.montereyagresources.com/msds/SupTelZn-m.pdf
Lorsban 4E: http://www.cdms.net/LDat/mp02A087.pdf
Quilt Fungicide:
http://www.syngentacropprotection.com/pdf/msds/03_277574182008.pdf
LI700: http://www.uap.ca/products/documents/LI700072004.pdf
Warhawk: http://www.cdms.net/LDat/mp8P3004.pdf
Please do not direct any questions or special health concerns on the use of these chemicals to PPCMA. Any inquiries should go to Leonard Bend Farms as they are the party potentially spraying these chemicals within the orchard. The Developer’s contact information may be found on his letterhead used in the Notice, provided again by internet link below.
http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PECAN_ORCHARD_SPRAYING_2009.pdf
Special Board Meeting (04-10-09)

Lynda Tomlinson opened the meeting with all Directors except Jim Miller present. Frank Andrews covered the Chemical Spraying Notice recently received from the Anthonys (see above).
Lynda then read a legal opinion obtained on the issue of whether or not PPOA could begin charging for vehicle tags beyond an initial two per membership without violating the Bylaws. According to the opinion, yes PPOA may do so. One reason cited was that any member not wishing to pay for additional stickers may use the other non-automatic gate. Stickers are not to be transferred to another vehicle, although the current stickers do not self destruct upon removal. Don Crocker moved, and John McComas seconded, that the amendment to allow PPOA to charge for additional vehicle tags beyond the initial two be approved. The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Crocker then mentioned drainage repairs on a PPOA owned easement between to member’s homes that could cost in excess of $100,000 to correct. Access to both members’ property is required to perform the work. He pointed out that one of the two members is being cooperative and one is not.

In the Open Session, Debra Buchman, an 11 year resident, commented on President Tomlinson’s recent letter in the Columns. First, she said meeting times often make it difficult to attend meetings. She referred to the letter as arrogant and unbecoming for a new President. She went on to describe the current state of the economy and how folks all have to make adjustments. She added that members are not “detractors” for not having approved the dues increase and that the vote outcome clearly stated that the membership was willing to endure the loss of some amenities. She went on to say that Ms. Tomlinson did not represent her family, her parents or grandparent, all PPOA residents. She said her family was educated and not easily misled, and Ms. Tomlinson’s statement to that end was insulting and unprofessional. Finally, she commented on the large number of homes now for sale.

Dan White asked why PPOA doesn’t go after the vehicle tag provider since the tags were sold to the membership as “non-removable one time use” tags. Mitch Tyra said that will be looked into.

John McComas asked which amenities Ms. Buchman felt should be cut. She responded with a question. When we build facilities like the PAC, aren’t operating costs included? Lynda answered that in the 2004 increase they were not known, although we knew the PAC was coming. Ms. Buchman said she would like new carpet in her home but wasn’t going to ask her parents to pay for it. Ms. Buchman also questioned fees for Golf. She was informed on the Trail Fees of $240 per year. Mr. Robinius pointed out that if she could not attend evening Board meetings, Workshops were held in the morning. Lynda added that in the future online surveys may allow members to vote on the time of meetings.
The meeting adjourned.
Per a request from Sy Rosenfeld, the Pecan Plantation Archery Association will be holding a “Lady's & Gent's Fun Shoot” at the Archery Range on Sunday, May 3rd at 2:00PM.

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"
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